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November 7, 2014 

Gretchen Pfaehler, AIA 
Chairperson 
District of Columbia Historic Preservation Review Board 
1100 4th Street, S.W. 
Suite E650 
Washington, DC 20024 
historic.preservation@dc.gov 
 
 RE: Three-story rear addition to two-story row house at 2431 Eye Street, N.W. (HPA 14-625)   

 
Dear Chair Pfaehler, 
 

At its regular meeting on October 15, 2014, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2A (“ANC 2A” or 
“Commission”) considered the above-referenced matter. With five of eight commissioners present, 
a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following resolution by a 
vote of (4-0-1): 

 
 ANC 2A supports the Application as it has been presented, contingent upon the Applicant 

conducting a flag test to demonstrate that the rear addition shall not be visible from Eye Street. 
 
 ANC 2A further encourages the Applicant to continue a dialogue with the adjoining property 

owner and attempt to address any issues specifically related to historic preservation that the 
property owner may have about the addition. 

 
Commissioners Patrick Kennedy (Patrick.Kennedy@anc.dc.gov) and Asher Corson 
(lashercorson@gmail.com) are the Commission’s representatives in this matter. 

 
ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Patrick Kennedy 
Chairperson 
 
cc: Tim Dennée, HPO 
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